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             Email: jgallagher844@c2kni.net
Learn, Achieve, Pray, Believe.   

25 August 2021.
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Welcome back everyone to another school year in St Bronagh’s P.S. and we hope you all had a wonderful summer break. 

Having considered the latest COVID-19 Guidance to Educational Settings issued by DENI, we have decided that most of the procedures in place during the summer term will continue to operate until the Hallowe’en Break.
As before, please do not send pupils into school if they have any of the COVID-19 symptoms such as a persistent cough, high temperature, loss of sense of smell/taste or any “flu” like symptoms.

School will restart for all pupils on Wednesday September 1st and all classes will remain in their own Protective Bubbles with appropriate social distancing, which remains a key aspect of measures to be taken to mitigate the risks of virus transmission. Teachers will be available to receive pupils in their classrooms from 9 a.m. onwards, so please do not drop pupils off before this time due to the current restrictions.
To avoid the use of staggered starting times each morning, we are facilitating everyone starting school at 9.15 a.m. To manage this, pupils should enter the school building through the following doors;
P1 the top door at the end of corridor beside the MUGA Pitch;
P2 their cloakroom door;

P3 their cloakroom door;

P4 the door beside the library;

P5 the assembly hall door;

P6 their cloakroom door;

P7 the door at the bottom of the corridor beside the eco-office.
As each class shall have their own entry point, this will reduce the potential for any spread of the virus.

On entry, pupils shall proceed straight to their own cloakroom area, wash their hands and then go straight to their desk and work on a morning activity. Handwashing sessions have been timetabled at regular intervals throughout the school day.
We are going to operate three break times – 

10.30 – 10.45 a.m. for P1-P3. P1 will use the small playground and P2 & P3 will each use half of the big playground;
10.45 – 11 a.m. for P4 & P5 and each class will use half of the big playground;
11.00 – 11.15 a.m. for P6 & P7 and each class will use half of the big playground.
We are going to operate three lunch times –

11.45 – 12.30 p.m. for P2 & P3;
12.15 – 1.00 p.m. for P4 & P5; 

12.45 – 1.30 p.m. for P6 & P7. 
Tables will be cleaned between each of the sittings and lunch children will all eat in the hall. Each class will have their own designated area in the dinner hall with appropriate social distancing and also in the playground when they have finished their meal.

For home time the following arrangements will be in place –

P1 will have their own home time routine throughout September.

At 2 p.m. 

P2 will exit through their cloakroom door and can be collected from their normal location at the green gate;

P3 will exit through the front door and can be collected from the front of the school.

At 3 p.m.

P4 will exit through the front door, and can be collected from the front of the school;

P5 will exit through assembly hall door, and can be collected from the footpath close to the library;

P6 will exit through their cloakroom door, and can be collected from their normal location at the green gate; 
P7 will exit through the bottom door, and can be collected from the double gates leading down towards the kitchen.
To facilitate teachers’ planning and preparation time during current COVID-19 restrictions, the school day for all pupils from P2-P7 will finish at approximately 2 p.m. every Friday, starting on Friday September 3rd (P1 have separate arrangements in place until early October). Once again there are two collection times at 2 p.m. and 2.10 p.m. to avoid congestion at the school gates. P2 & P3 pupils and older siblings will be dismissed at       2 p.m. and the rest of P4-P7 will be dismissed at 2.10 p.m. Whilst on the school premises, please follow the Public Health Authority guidance on social distancing by remaining 2 metres from others where practicable.
General points –
To ensure our school community is kept safe we request that no parents/guardians enter the building during drop off or collection times. Please note that communication with class teachers can be facilitated by phone calls through the school office. 

The guidance remains that a clean school uniform should be worn every day, if possible, to reduce the risk of infection. Our advice is to use the uniform which is more easily laundered.
School dinners cost £2.60 per day and money should be sent in each Monday and must be for the correct amount as no change will be given due to current restrictions to reduce the potential for transmission. The money should be in an envelope clearly labelled with the pupil’s name, class, amount enclosed and the days for which payment is being made. Please send in separate money envelopes for each pupil as we can no longer accept money on a family basis. 

Handwashing routines have been scheduled throughout the day and we will continue to promote the practices of “Catch it, Bin it, Kill it,” and safe coughing.

Homework will begin again during the week beginning Monday September 13th. There is no longer a requirement for the quarantine of books and materials used at home and in school.
After school activities and clubs will resume as soon as possible. P2 & P3 parents/guardians please note that the afterschool club from 2 – 3 p.m. will resume on Monday September 6th at a cost of £2 per day per pupil. This facility will be available to P1 pupils when they stay in school for the full day.
With shared pupils’ bathrooms, each class shall be allocated their own toilet and sink facilities.

There will be a one-way system on the corridors, with everyone walking in single file on the left-hand side.

Anyone showing symptoms of COVID-19 during the day will be accommodated in the hygiene room until arrangements can be made for going home. For advice on what to do if your child has been in contact with anyone who has tested positive for COVID-19, please visit http://pha.site/cvtesting or phone 111.
Each classroom will be allocated their own iPads which will not be shared with other classes.

No computer suite timetable will be in operation for the foreseeable future and we will have to adjust our delivery of the NI Curriculum to facilitate the new systems and routines.
The Flu Vaccination Programme for pupils will be administered in school on Tuesday 30th November and further information and consent forms will be available early in the new school year.

Please ensure that we have up to date contact details by informing our school office of any changes from last year.

We will continue to use our school website and messaging service to keep you informed as things progress throughout the school year.
As I am sure you will understand and appreciate, the continued use of the systems we are implementing are designed to ensure a safe return to school for everyone. We would really appreciate your full co-operation with these routines so that we can operate as normally as possible in these challenging times and we look forward to better days in the not too distant future.

In the meantime, keep safe and well.
Yours sincerely,

John Gallagher
Principal.
St Bronagh’s Primary School,


Rostrevor,


BT34 3BB.





Phone: (028) 4173 8450
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